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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
January 13, 1960
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IN THE MATTER OF:

The hearing called by the 0il Conserva=
tion Commission on its own motion to cone
sider amending Rule 303 of the Commission
Rules and Regulations to provide an ade
ministrative procedure whereby the pro-
duction from two or more separate common
sources of supply may be commingled under
certain conditions, particularly after
separately metering or measuring the pro-~
duction from each of the said common
sources of supply.
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BEFORE:

Case 1850

Seg? N Vgt Souppt? Nt Ns® Nosd N Gun® Vunt® Nuw® Pust am®

Honorable John Burroughs
Mr, A, L. Porter
Mr. Murray Morgan

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR, POGTER: The hearing will come to order. The
Commission will ¢onsider next Case 1850.

MR. PAYNE: In the matter of the hearing called by the
011 Conservation Commission on its own motion to consider &nending
Rule 303 of the Commission Rules and Regulations to provide an
adminisirative procedure whereby the production from two or more
separate common sources of supply may be commingled under certain
conditions, particularly after separately metering or measuring

the production from each of the said common sources of supply.
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__months would reveal that a large percentage of the cases that

MR. PORTER: How many witnesses do you have, Mr. Payne?

MR, PAYNE: One witness, Mr. Nutter.

MR. PORTER: If Mr. Nutter will stand and be sworn,
please,

(Witness sworn.)
DAN NUTTER

called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, testified
as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, PAYNE:

Q Will the witness please state his name and position?

A Dan Nutter, Chief Engineer for the 0il Conservation
Commission,

Q Mr, Nutter, has the Technical Staff of the 0il Con-
servation Commission prepsred a proposed revision of Rule 303
déaling with the commingling between pools?

A Yes,

< Has this proposed rule been circulated to the industry?

A Yes, it was circulated to the industry with the docket
for this hearing today.

Q Why was it felt that it would be desirable to revise
Rule 3037

A An examination of the dockets over the past several

DeanNLEY  MeEier & ASSOTIATES
GeHErAL LAW REPORYEHRS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




_proposed and existing Rule 303 is that this actually requires the

ve Dee B X OV . i Brs Ot p—LommIs »
commingling of oil between pools. It is felt that this matter ca*
be handled administratively under certain conditions and will
eliminate the necessity of the companies as well as the Commission

having to have hearings on this subject.

Q Do you have a copy of the proposed revision in front
of you?
A Yes, sir.

Q Would you read paragraph (a}, section f{a}?

A Paragraph (a) of, incidently we have changed the
title of that rule too. Itt's now entitled ®Segregation of
Production from Pools®, It reads as follows, as it was circu-
lated. Paragraph {a): ™®Each pool shall be produced as a single
common source of supply and the wells therein shall be completed,
cased, maintained, and operated so as to prevent communication
within the well bore with any other specific pool, and the pro-
duction therefrom shall at all times be actually segregated and
the commingling or confusion of such production, before marketing)
with the production from any other pool or pools is strictly
prohibited.

Q Now, Mr. Nutter, how does section (a}, as you propose
to revise it, differ from Rule 303 as presently drafted?

A The principal difference between paragraph (a) as
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separation of production from any type of & pool. Rule 303 at
the present time does not distinctly include gas pools would be
segregated from other pools. It's in the oll practices section
of the rule book and there might be the possibility that someone
would feel that gas pools didn't have to be separated from each
other or from oil pools.,

Q So that section {(a) of the proposed rule provides that
gas pools as well as cil pools be produced as a separate common

source of supply and the wells maintained, cased and operated so

as to prevent communication?

A Correct.

Q Now, Rule 403 requires, or we have interpreted it as
requiring that the production from gas wells be separately

metered?

A Yes, sir, from each gas well,
t 15 the marlket noint?
et point?

poocng

Q And the meiering poin
A The metering point on the gas well is the marketing

point,

0 So if Rule 403 is complied with, no exception is neces
sary in Rule 303 in order to camingle between two gas pools?

A That is correct,

Q Are there any changes that you would make in the

language of section {a)?

A Yes, sir, e e e e
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Q What are those?

A In the circulated copy the fourth line of paragraph
{a) starts out with the words "other specific pool®™. I would
insert the words "or horizon®" there, which would, in effect, also
include undesignated pools as well as specific designated pools.
This would include undesignated pools as well as horizons that
may not be in any pool. These should also be maintained separated
ly.

Q Now, Mr. Nutter, section (b) of the proposed rule pro-
vides for administrative exception to’the no commingling pro-
vision of section {(a) so long as certain conditions are met.
Would you explain what those conditions are and what is the
reason for each?

A There are three principal conditions there. The first
is that administrative approval could be granted to commingle
the production from two pools and common facilities if the produc-
tion is commonly oOwined.

The second provision that would be necessary would be that
the vroduction from each pool would be accurately measured, and
the third, that the actual commercial value of the commingled
production will not be less than the sum of the values of the
individual productions from each of the two pools.,

Q What is the reason for the commonly owned production?

A The commonly owned provision is there because in some

3
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“CTESSYN YOU BAY nave ¥ difference inm yoyalty ownership of x
deeper pool and shallower pool and the values on account of gravi
may be different. We feel that if the two productions would be

commingled that the owner of the royalty on the more valuable

production might suffer a loss, We feel that the ownership shoulll

be common throughout there,

Q For approval? A For approval.

Q What is the reason for the separate measuring?

A This is also to provide that the volume, in the event
of a difference in ownership, that the volumes would be the same.

Itts also to give more accurate control as far as allowables and

production.

Q Ard the commercial value provision, why is that in thet

A This is primarily there to protect the value of the
commingled product. This affects a number of things, it would
affect the royalty owner. It affects the state as far as the tax
value of the product is concerned, and of course the producer
himself we want to protect.

Q It might be possible, might it not, that the price
paid for the commingled o0il would be somewhat less than the sum
of the values and yet an operator would feel that to install
common tankage would save him money in the long run?

A Yes, sir,

Q And the royalty owner would be the one that would be
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penalized In that event?

A The royalty owner and the state,

Q Now, the proposed rule, as circulated, would require
the separate metering of casinghead gas, would it not, if you
proposed to commingle the oil from two separate oil pools?

A Yes, sir, there's no distinction made between casing-
head gas and the o0il in the rule as it was circulated.

Q Do you propose to change the language of section {b)
to provide that only the liquid hydrocarbons have to be separatel]
metered?

A Yes, sir, Rule 305, which is the metered casinghead
gas rule, doesntt specifically say that the casinghead gas from
two pools on a iease must be metered sepsrately prior to being
sold, and as a result of this, many connections have been made in
the past where the casinghead gas from two pools on any one lease
is commingled prior to the sale of that gas.

In order to make this practice which has been in effect for
many years, and I guess probably completely permissible under
Rule 305 as it now exists in order to make those installations
and connections legal under the proposed rule, I would suggest
that the proposed rule be modified so that on the fourth line
where it says "providedthat the production®™, between the words

the and production we insert the words ™liquid hydrocarbon®,

On the seventh line of that same paragraph between the words

-§
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Weommingled Production™ I Would imsert the words *iguidhydro=—
carbon®™ and in the last full line in that paragraph between the

words "the production® I would insert the words ®"liquid hydro-
carbon®™, so that this commingling rule would apply to the liguid

hydrocarbon production on a lease and not to the casinghead gas.

Q Do you feel, Mr, Nutter, that commingled casinghead gaL

production would vary any substantial amount in price from the
values of the casinghead gas where it's all separate?

A ks a general rule it wouldntt.

Q It would be insignificant, you feel?

A Yes,

Q Now, Mr. Nutter, applications for administrative ex-
ception to section {a) requires detailed information on gravities
volumes and values, Where is that provision in thare?

A This is in order that the Commission can determine.
that the value of the commingled production will not be less than
¢ valuss of the lundividual productions. We reguire
in the suggesied rule, we require that the gravities or the
hydrocarbons and the volumes of the hydrocarbons be submitted so
that we can take a weighted gravity and apply that to the value
of the productien. They would also =submit the same price per
barrel of the liquid hydrocarbons, This would enable the

Commission to determine whether the value of the commingled pro-

duction is less or greater thanp the single production.
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Q Now, Mr. Nutter, do you propose to change the languAge
of the paragraph 2 of section (b) to add the word "liquid® before
the word ®"hydrocarbons® in the two places where that word appears}

A Yes, sir, this is in accordance with what we were Jjust
talking about in the first paragraph there. I would also in the
seventh line insert the words "liquid hydrocarbon® between the
words ®commingled® and ®"production®™,

Q Now, the reason for the word ®liquid hydrocarbon%, I
presume, is to take care of the situation where an operator
proposes to commingle the distillate from a gas pool with the
0il production from another pool?

A This would apply in that case also,

Q Because they might be separately metering the gas
production and yet propose to cosmingle the distillate production
without metering?

A Yes, sir, we would want to permit the commingling of
distillates as well as oil, providing the circumstances were
right for that.

Q Provided that the distillate is separately measured?

A Yes, sir, one is the nonprorated and the other is pro-
rated, We would have to have them measured.

Q Now, the second paragraph of section (b} provides for

notification to offset operators. Why is that in there?

A We feel that an operator is entitled to know what an |
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operator of an offsetting lease is doing to protect his own cor-

relative rights,

Q You dontt feel that he should have the power of ob-
Qection?

A 1 dontt see why he would want to object to such an
approval, as longvas he knows what the operator is doing, hetll
know whatts going on anyway.

Q If the operator who is going to get an approval to
commingle is separately matering; which he is required to do, the
correlafive rights of the offset operator could not be impaired?

A No, sir, they wouldntt be impaired,

Q Now, the proposed rule, as circulated, provides for

notification to royalty interests and giving them the power of

objection. Do you have any comments with regard to that provisio:

A Yes, sir, I would like to make scme small amendments

to that provision. It requires that, in the second paragraph there

of Section (b), it requires that offsetting operators be notified
as well as those persons owning royalty interests in the subject
acreage. 1 would scratch out the word ®those™, substitute the
word ®all®™, I would scratch out the word "royalty™ and substitut
the word "any®™, and I would take the "s™ off of "Mnterests®" to mak
it a singular word. This would provide for notification of any=-

body that had any interest in that acreage, there may be some oth
working interest owners,
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MR. PORTER: Would you go through those substitutions
again?

A Yes, sir. Scratch out the word “those™, substitute
wall*s scratch out "royalty"®, substitute ™any"™ and scratch out
the ®s¥, that makes™interests' plural to make it singular.

Q Would you also change the last paragraph?

A Yes, sir. In the last paragraph there I would strike
out in the last, well, it*s only one sentence, scratch out a
®royalty® and substitute ®any®, This would permit anyone that
had an interest in this property the right of objection rather
than only a royalty owner.,

Q Now, to sum up, Mr. Nutter, insofar as commingling the
production between gas pools insofar as the commingling between
gas pools is concerned, the rule actually has no application?

A Commingling of the gas production?

Q Commingling.

A The gas production from gas pools?

Q Yes.

A It has no application whatsoever.

Q Because Rule 403 does require separate metering of

gas wells and the metering point is the purchase point?
A That's correct. The only part that would apply would

be the vart that prohibits the communication.
Q Yes, sir,
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A Or the commingling before marketing.

Q Now the rule does cover the situation where an opera-
tor proposes to commingle the distillates from the gas pools with
the oil production from an oil pool?

A This rule would permit that,

Q It does cover the situation where an operator proposes
to commingle the oil production from two separate pools?

A Two separate oil pools, yes.,

Q It does not require casinghead gas production from
each pool be separately metered?

A No, sir,

Q Do you have anything else you would like to offer,

Mr, Nutter?

A No, sif, I dontt believe so.

MR, PAYNE: That concludes the direct examination of
this witness.
MR, PORTER: Does anyone have a question?

. . = = $ an?

M, SELINGER: May I ask Uile wilhéss a quc

“
ct
2!
(9
3
]

CRUSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, SELINGER:

Q With respect to your Rule 303, paragraphs3 and 4 re-
ferring to persons owning any interests in the tract, would you

have any objection if it indicated persons of record owningan inters

pst?
T+ would be imnossible to keen up with various breakdowns of
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mineral interests, sales amtso forth,—so—thatanoperator—can—

just go to the record and follow the interests of record. Would
you have any objection to that, Mr. Nutter?
MR, PAYNE: T think that's very well taken,

A I tnink thatts very well taken too.

Q In other words, where it says applicant shall also
furnish evidence that all offsetting operators as well as all
persons owning any interests of record in this subject acreage
have been notified of the application to commingle, and likewise
in paragraph 4, the 1ast paragraph, the Secretary~Director may
approve the commingling if, after a period of 20 days following
the receipt of the application, no person owning any royalty in-
terest of record in the subject acreage --

MR, PAYNE: It would be any interest of record.

A Right off«hand I can see no objection to the substi-
tution of those words, Mr, Selinger,

MR. GRENIER: May I ask a question?

MR, PORTER: Mr. Grenier,

BY MR, GRENIER:

Q ﬁas it intended that such notice be given to surface
owners as well as to owners of interest in the o0il and gas?

A No, these would be the mineral.

Q Does the text of the rule make it c¢lear that those are

the only interest owners intended to be covered here?
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E X Iv-provably doesnte, Mr. Gremter.  Perhaps stmould 58 |
modified to that extent also.

Q I dontt happen to have a copy of it here, but the
reading of it would indicate to me that probably some provision
, of that sort would be appropriate.
ir— A I cantt see why the surface owner would have to be

notified of this.

BY MR, BUSHNELL:

' Q In that connection, and also as an extension of Mr,
Selingerts suggestion, would you have any objection, Mr., Nutter,
to wordiﬁg such as this, that applicant shall also furnish evi-
dence that all offsetting operators and owners of interests in

the production {rom said well whose names and addresses are shown

of record in the applicantts files have been notified of the
filing of this application?

A Would that include royalty owners, Mr. Bushnell?

Q Moy interest in the production. That would answer the
criticism that the surface owner would have any interest in the
production., I'm proposing a change to what Mr, Selinger suggesteé,
to save the opératorihﬁnexamining an abstract uﬁder a tract in
which he owns the lands and has owned it for 20 years, Every

. lease, or most every lease, has a change of ownership which pro-

tects the lessee where he fails to notify the lessee, In this

case owners of interest, including overriding royalties as well as
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royalty and oil payments Interest, most IiKely he will ha&ve a |

record of that change of ownership.

A I think thatts well taken. I think it should very
clearly state though that where you would say any owner of any of
the rcroduction from the wells there including royalty owners.

Q I said including royalty in view of your change strik-
ing royalty, your commants just made, I just this moment struck
out royalty to read that applicant shall furnish the owners of
interest in the production from the said well.

A Would you have any objection to it saying owners of
any production in said well, including royalty owners? 1 think
that thatts necessary because some people may think that the only

ones they would have to notify would be other working interest

owners, figuring the working interest owners with the owners of

15

the production and royalty, with owners of royalty and not production.

Q I think it clarifies the owners of interest in the
nproduction. I think your suggestion would merely clarify that.
I dontt see any objection to that.

| MR. PAYNE: All the gentlemen are represented by
local counsel? Mr. Grenier, Mr. Bushnell and Mr., Selinger?

MR. SELINGER: Yes, Mr, White,
MR. BUSHNELL: Kellahin and Fox represent us.

MR. VERITY: George Verity for Southern Union.
MR, WHITE: Charles White of Gilbert, White and Gilben
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Santa Fe, New Mexico., I would like to enter a formal appearance
for Skelly, and I have associated with me George S. Verity,

I would like to enter the appearance of Sinclair and I have been
associated with Mr, Horace Burton. I would like to enter an ap-
pearance for Texas Company, Incorporated. In regard to Texas
Companyts position, they concur with the proposed revised Rule
303 as further revised here at the hearing, except in the follow=

ing particulars: Texas Company believes that there is no need to

advise the offset operators since the commingling is an operation:

al procedure and has no effect upon the ultimate recovery. Also
commingling should have no effect upon the operation of offset
operators and therefore we question the necessity of notifying
thenm.

Similarly we question the necessity of notifying the royalt
interests of intention to commingle at any time when the value of
the commonly owned commingled crude is the same or greater than
the value of the separate crudes. This requirement would create
an additional burden not only on the operators but on the Cocmmis-
sion as well in getting out the notices; and further as to the
requirement of having two meters, we believe that the primary
purpose of requiring the production from individual reservoirs
to be kept separate is to have a positive record of the recovery

from each zone and to aid the conservation bodies in making sure

hes,

—that the allowable production was properly distributed between zo
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We alsc belleve that accurate produdtion record cam bs& |

obtained by putting one meter on one zone and determining the other

zonets production by the difference in thne tank gauges,
Therefore, I request that we do not be required to install
the two meters.

MR, PAYNE: Mr, White, Texas Company'!s proposal to
use a subtraction method to determine the produétion from each
pool would amount to charging all the shrinkage against one pool,
would it not?

MR, WHITE: It probably would.

MR, PAYNE: Thank you.

MR, ERREBO: If it please the Commission.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Errebo.

MR. ERREBO: Burns Errebo, Modrall, Seymour, Sperling,

Roehl and Harris of Albuquerque on behalf of Socony-Mobil 01l

Company., We are in complete agreement with most of the changes

mission rule as proposed, We disagree with the change proposed
by the Texas Company. Actually we take the position as set out

in the modified rule which we have passed out to you, that the

offset operators should be furnished with more information and the

gist of our change is that they would be furnished with a com=

plete copy of the application.,

This would avoid, T think, requiring the offset operator

17 4
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who is interested in the Installation, the procedures, perhaps

the equipment that an operator is using who is offsetting his lcale,
this would avoid the necessity of going to him and asking how you
proposed to do this and so on,at'the time he was given notice of
the application.

We also feel that the royalty owners should be given the
same information and that the offset operator should be given the
opportunity to object, 1in the event that they do have some ob-
jection to the proposed rule, |

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Errebo, if the production from each
pool is separately metered, how can an offset operator be injured
by approval of commingling?

MR. ERREBO: I would say this, Mr. Payne, that perhaps
there might be a difference of opinion among operators as to what
might be an effective piece of equipment to perhaps meter or
otherwise perform some of the functions in the commingling opera-
tion. Certainly we have seen a great difference of opinion in
the effectivensess of certain types of packers before this Commis-
sion, I canf®t lay my finger upon a specific instance in a com-
mingling operation where it might occur. We certainly do believe
that the offset operator should have a chance to examine and be
fully informed as to what a particuiar operator proposes to do.

MR, PAYNE: I see, Thank you.

MR, PORTER: Mr, Bratton.
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MR. BRATTON: If the Commission please, Howard Bratton

of Roswell appearing on behalf of Humble Oil and Refining Company

We take the straightforward courage position that we are in favor

of the rule-as proposed. We would concur with the minor clarifying

amendments proposed by Mr. Selinger, Mr. Grenier and to some ex-

tent by Mr. Bushnell, although I would have to check with his

jocal counsel to see just what there is in there, but we do suppox

the rule as proposed with the minor clarifying amendments and not

the basic changes that have been proposed from the floor here.

MR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler, appearing on behalf of

Gulf 0il Corporation. Gulf also favors the amendment for the

aporoval of commingling applications. We, however, see no reason

why it is necessary to notify the offset operator. We feel that

of fset operators are merely trying to g0 from the permissi:n.

o s N .
We are requlring only the separate metering of commingling of one

nay, Wwhere only two pays are involved. In other words, using

We feel that the shrinkage factor could

i

the subtraction method.

be measired and reallocated among these. ,

MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell.

MR, BUELL: Guy Buell for pan American Petroleum Cor-

poration, Pan American feels that the proposed rule is a step

in the right direction, and we would recommend to the Commission

that it be adooted. We would also concur in the Selinger,

Grenier, Bushnell amendments to the rule.
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MR. PORTER: Mr, Kellahin.
MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox,

Santa Fe., I am, 18 has been shown, appearing in behalf of Amerad
Petroleum Corporation and associated with Mr, H. D. Bushnell of
the Oklahoma bar. I also would like to enter an appearance in
behalf of Continental 0il Company. This is not in disagreement
with Mr. Bushnellt!s position.

Both Alerad; and Continental feel that the same reason whic
applies to the question of notice to the offset operator like-
wise applies to the royalty owner in that in order to comply with
the procedure for administrative approval, the ownership has to
be common. There could be noaloss occasioned tv the royalty
owner in that the production from the commingled production must
equal in value the production from the zones if marketed separate

and we do not feel that the royalty owner needs any notice in

- this instance,

However, if the Commission sees fit to require this, we
subscribe to, both Continentalfand Amerada, to the proposal which
was just made by Mr. Bushnell.

In behalf of Continent2l 0il Company we would also like to
suggest that gdministrative procedure be established for comming-
ling of production without separate metering, that is metering

one zone and deducting it from the other, in those instances

which comply with the provisions of this rule, that is that there

b
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1s a common owne of
the commingled production, and where the production from the two
zones is marginal, in numerous instances the cost of the heater
treater and meter for one zone would make the difference between
production and abandonment of one horizon, and that has recently
come to the attention of the Commission in a case about a month
ago.

The additional cost could result in waste, and I think that
can clearly be shown., Of course, we realize that under the pro-
vision of r:lc 1 such an exception could be obtained after
notice and hearing, but we feel that that is likewise burdensome,
particularly when you are dealing with marginal production. For
that we recommend administrative procedure for an exception for
that purpose,

MR. PAYNE: In that regard, I would like to ask ﬁhe
witness a few questions.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, PAYNE:

Q Mr. Nutter, did you consider inserting such a provisior
in this rule in the case of both zones being marginal?

A Yes, sir, we considered it. We considered this sub-
traction metering method. All of the shrinkage, as someone men-

tioned a moment ago, would be attributed to the well that was

going into the tank, t was also mentioned a moment ago that
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you cou get shr ge (o] wnic ou .

can run as high as four or five percent of the total volume of

oil in that tank. It?!s impossible to get a shrinkage factor that

would be applicable in every case, Shrinkage varies with tem-

perature, It varies with barometric pressure, It varies with

the number of times the hatch on top of the tank is opened.,

Q I take it then that you feel that in those situations

we would like to docket those for Examiner Hearings and get all

the facts?

A Yes, sir., There may be some instance where the sub-

v

traction method will work. However, I think that under those cond
ditions we want to investigate them at a hearing. I dontt think
that we have all the facts before us necessarily in an aéplica-
tion for approval.

Now, Itm sure that the cases where the shrinkage factor is
negligible or where it can be established that it won't do any
harm to use the subtraction method, I'm sure that the‘Comnission
would probably look on those cases with favor.

Q Now, certainliy the proposed rule is more liberal than

the present rule?
A It certainly is,
MR, BURTON: Mr,., Porter, Horace Burton for Sinclair

0il and Gas Company. My company favors the amendment to the rule

as proposed, We question the necessity of strict notice to the
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royaltly owners and consequently we would favor a Iurther modili-~
cation as suggested by Mr, Bushnell,

MR. PORTER: Anyone else?

MR, WOODWARD: Mr. Spenn will enter an appearance for
me. I would like to ask a question and perhaps make a suggestion
here.

MR. SEANE: Charles E. Spanre, appearing for El Paso
Natural Gas Products Company, and I have associated with me Mr.
John Woodward, attorney from El Paso, Texas. Mr. Woodward would
like to make a statement,

MR, PORTER: Mr. Woodward,

. "RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, WOODWARD:

Q Mr. Nutter, the proposed rule would in no we: prevent
the Commission from allowing or permitting the commingling of
production from two separate oll pools in the well bore after
notice and hearing, is that your understanding of its operation?

Upon notice and hearing the Commission could authorize commingling

in the well bore, particularly if you had two marginal sands?
MR. PAYNE: That'!s correct, Mr. Woodward.
A I presume they could,
MR, PAYNE: Rule 1 provides for exceptions to any

Statewide rule after notice and hearing,

Q If they do grant such exception and authorized the
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this production, the commingled production from this rule inasnuc?

as it would be impossible thereafter to separately meter each
sand? |

A Yes, sir, I presume that if the Commission would
authorize the commingling in the well bore, they would authorisze
the commingling on the surface. They wouldnt't require it to be
separated and put in two tanks. |

Q My suggestion here is an additional exception to this
rule, that you except any situation where the Commission has

authorized the commingling in the well bore. 1In oiher words,

commingIing i The well bore, that would wutomatically exciude———

not make it necessary to ask for both exceptions, that automatical=

ly you would exclude from this separate metering provisioﬁ any
production that the Commission had authorized to be commingled in
the well bore.

A I would hate to put that in the rule because Itve
been here almost five and a half years now and I have nevér seen
an application to commingle in the well bore, If we put that in
there it would be an o tation for something that 1 haventt

Q My observation is such that the Commission could enter

tain such an application, and I assume would conrsider one
seriously, in the, where you had two marginal sands and the only

way to produce them is to produce them in the well bore. Now,

if they did authorize such a procedure, of course, there is no

o
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possSIbiIity ThAT you could sSeparately meéter it thereafter, and it
should be excluded from the operation of this rule.
= A I think what we could do in that event, Mr, Woodward,
if the Ccamission wrote an order and permitted the operator to
commingle two marginsl sands down in the hole, that order could
also grant an automatic excepticn to Rule 303, requiring separate
measurement, That particular order could, rather than put it in
= ] here,

MR, WOODWARD: That's all.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Woodward. ;
BY MR, WOODWARD:

Q As long as the application is diligent for both types

S - of relief, you are going to have the same result?
A Yes.

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q In connection with the separate measurement, what is

the purpose of that?
A Separate measurement of the production from the two
zoneg, 380 you'!ll know how much is coming from each one,

Q For what purpose? What do you use that information for?

A Well, an allowable is assigred to each pool., Itt's to
determine whether the allowable is being produced from one or the

other pool. Maybe the allowable would be produced from both,

.
| Mayhe both allowables would be produced from one zone if it
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werenvt sepEf‘!’CéIy measured,

Q I quite agree., Assuming both zones are marginal, what
purpose could it serve?

A One zone may be worked over and become nonmarginal,

Q In that event, then, it wouldn't be marginal any more?

A Thatts correct. Now, in some instances production is
commingled where both zones are marginal and theytre not separate]
measured, Those are rare cases though and rare cases are always
welcome for hearing.

Q Aside from just keeping track of the total production
say from the particular pool, does it serve any purpose to any-
body to keep track of the marginal production?

A No, it enables you to keep track of how much produc-
tion comes from each reservoir,

Q Thatt's the only purpose?

A Thatis probably the only purpose.

MR. SETH: Mr. Seth, on behalf of Shell. We are cer-
tainly in favor of asdministrative rules and Qe are generally in
favor of this one, but it would appear that the rule is getting
close to the point where it would be easier to have a hearing
than it would be for me to go the administrative route., For that
reason we would like to suggest, as has already been suggested,

that the notice to offset operators be eliminated, Theret's no

correlative rights or anything of that nature involved,

Y
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Likewise, the notice to royalty owners be eliminated, and
thirdly, the last portion of the second paragraph relating to the
value of the commingled crude.

BY MR, SETH:

Q Now, Mr. Nutter, has the Commission ever adopted any

rules which relate to and regulate the royalty settlements that

are to be made on individual leases? Isn't that what you are doi+g

here? This is a matter of contract settlement under the lease,

is it not?

A Possibly with regard to the royalty it is. Like I
mentioned, this value of ths production, as far as the State is

concerned for taxation purposes, is also considered here.

Q Well, those settlements are made to the State as a roy+1-

ty owner and theytre made on the same report as the royalty re-
port, so the valué that's used for that computation is ihe same
one, does it get back té the matter that you are regulating the
royalty settlemenis on leases becauss ULh& Cozmicsion otharwise
doesn't get any of this, itts strictly on a conservation basis,
and the basis on which the éettlement is made to the royalty own-
ers, I dontt believe is a part of the rule of this kind?

A -I think we might be getting into some legal aspects
with which I am not familiar.

Q You recall at some of the previous hearings this has

come up on the value of the commingled crudes, im those cases

DeaRNLEY - MEER & ASSOCIATES
GenrRAL Law REPORTERS
ALBUNUERQUE. NEw MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




it was dIsposed of by the operator,set¥ling with the Toyalty

owners on the basis of the exact crude, This additional proviso

makes this administrative route less useful. That's why we would

like to see it eliminated,

A It wouldntt have to be used by any operator who wants,

He could ask for hearing,

Q I think with the notice and all you are going to have
little use of the administrative route., I think the rule should

be written with that in mind,

MR, PAYNE: You would propose, Mr. Seth, that there be

no notice to royalty owners?

MB. SETH: Just like you handled the Statewide and
present hearings on publication,
MR. PAYNE: Yet you will allow commingling where some

of the values would be more than the value of the commingled

production?

MR. SETH: Yes, thatts right, because I don't think thd

Commission is in this business, You arentt in the business of
protecting royalty owners, |

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Seth, I would have to disagree with
you there. I feel that the Commission has the legal obligation
to protect correlative rights, and the correlative rights involveq

arentt only the working interests but the royalty interest,

!

MR. SETH: I agree you have to protect correlative rigH

its,
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but 1 donft belleve you have to enforce contract and ledse
settlements between the operator and the royalty owner.

MR. PAYNE: We dontt propose to do that. This is if
you want administrative approval. Now, the Commission might appr&
anything after notice and hearing.

MR, SETH: Well, you put it in the administrative

approval, it certainly implies that you have some similar restrice

tions if it came to hearing. It shows there is some requirement.
We dontt think that there is any such requirement. I believe
thatts all we have. We are in favor of the deduction system too.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, PAYNE:

Q Mr. Nutter, how do you define a marginal well?

A A marginal well?

Q Yes.

A One that cantt make top unit allcowablec for that pool.
Q Top unit allowable varies from month to month?

A Yes.

Q If this contained a provision for administrative ex-

ception to commingle the production from two wells in two dif-
ferent oil pools, both of which were marginal, it might be mar-
ginal one month and not marginal the next?

A That is quite possible,

Q Then, if it became nonmarginal, you would have to

ve
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separately meter it*
A That would be a possibility.

MR, PAYNE: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the witnes#?

MR, SETH: I have one more question,

RECROSS_EXAMTNATION

BY MR, SETH:

Q How do you determine this value of the commingled crude,

or rather when do you determine it, when the application is made,
say when there is one well connected from one pool and six from
another, the value of the commingled crude will be a certain
figure at that stage. How about down the road a little bit?

A Well, we just have to assume that there is a change
in price, the change in price would be applicable to both gravi-
ties or to the commingled gravity. Usually they do go pretty
much in proportion as the prices change.

Q It would depend when you made your application for
approval whether you got it or not?

A Yes, sir. I think the current price you would have to
go by. You cantt see any, foresee, --

Q You are in a development stage on the road, you are
going to have 15 more wells on this one side than you have now

and it*s going to change the value?
A The weighted gravity will change if you have a further
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cevelopment in the pool. It've thought ol that and I don't know
how you can solve the thing unless you restricted it to fully
developed leases, that would complicate things.

Q I don't believe in this notice to royalty owners, I
think if you put.it in you ought to state when and how it should
be given., Theret's no time for giving notice in the present rule,

A The rﬁle says that applicant shall also furnish evi-
dence that ali offsetting operators, as well as all persons own-
ing any interest in the subject acreage, have been notified, so I
think you would have made your application and notify them in the
same afternoon mail.

Q Any time before the application is acted upon?

A Yes, sir.

MR. PAYNE: No, sir, this is not what was intended.
You file the application for approval, you state in the applica-
tion that they have been notified, so they would have been noti-
fied prior to your filing the application.

MR, SETH: They always have 20 days?

MR, PAYNE: Yes, sir.

MR, PORTER: Anyone else have a question? The witness

may be excused,

(Nitness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Anybody have any further amendments or

comments to make concerning this rnle? If nothing further to be
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offered in this case, we will take the case under advisement and

recess the hearing until one=thirty.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO i >
I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a

true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 1%15’27 day of January, 1960.

/

. (Zg_f & ¢ /‘) et k_-gaj:(ﬁ

Notary Public-Court Reporter

My commission expires:

June 19, 1963.
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BRFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMOSSION
OF THR STATR OF NBEW MEXICO

CASE Mo. 1880

or 108

This cause cams on for hearing at 9 o‘clock a.m. on
Januaxy 13, 1960, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, bofore the 04l Con-
sexvation Commissicn of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as
the “Commission.*

NOW, on this Zﬁ; day of February, 1960, the Commic=sion,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimomy presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully ad-
vised ia the premises,

FINDS
1) Mhand Ao eashldm nAabdian aewdme hann wdssnn an waomed
LR ] G PR Sht G it duv S Rt S G4 Y @by O WA P T EEE W & WRi WAL WA

by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this canse and the
subject matter thexeof.

{2) That in the interest of administrative convenience,
Rule 303 of the Commission Rules and Regulations should be revised
to establish a procedure whereby the authority to conmingle the ’
production from two Or more separate cormon sources of supply may
be approved without notice and hearing, provided that the produc-
ticn from each commwn source of supply will be accurately measured
and determined prior to such commingling.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Rule 303 of the Commission Rules and Regulations be
and the same is heraby revised to read in its entirety as follows:
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well bore, vs.thmoth-r specifiec pool or horisom, and the pro-
duation therefyom shall st all segregatad,
tha commingling or coanfusion of suck production, before marketing,
with the production from any other pool ox pools 18 strictly
prohibitced.

() The Secretary-Director of the Commission shall have
the authority to grant an exception to Rule 303 (a) to permit the
commingling in cosmon facilities of the commonly ownad production
from (wo Oor more common sources of supply, without notice and
hearing, provided that the u«idhydroemmduuonfmalch

COMOR SOUrce of BuUpPly is tu be achuraisly =sasursd and debar-
mined prior to such commingling.

Applications for administrative approval to commingle the
production from two or more common sources of supply shall be
filed in triplicate with tha Santa Fe office of the Commission.
The application must contain detailed data as to the gravities of
the liquid hydrocarbors, the valuss thereof, and the volumes of
the liquid hydrocarbons from aach pool, as well a8 the sxpected
gravity and value of the commingled liquid hydrocarboa pxoduction)
a schematic diugram of the proposed installation; a plat showing
the location of all wells on the applicant’'s leaze and the pool
from which each well is producing. The application shall also
atate specifically whethar the actual commsxcial wvalue of such
commingled production will be less than the sum of the values of
the production from each common source of supply and, if so, how
mach less,

Applicant shall furnish evidence that all perscans owning
any interest of record in the subject acreage, which interest
appears 1ln the applicant's files, have bean sent a copy of the
application by registered mail.

The Secretary-~Director may approve the commingling, if after
a period of twenty (20) days following receipt of the application,
no parson owning any interaest in the subject acreage nas objscied.
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RULE 303. SEGREGATION OF PRODUCTION FROM POCLS

{a) Each pocl shall be produced as & sinvle common source of supply and the wells
therein shall be completed, cased, maintained, and opsrated so as tc prevent
commnication within the well bore with any other specific pool, and the production
therefrom shall at all times be actually segregated and the commingling or confusion
of such production, before marketing, with the production from any other pool or
pools is strietly prohibited.

(b) The Secretary-Director of the Commission shall have the-authority to grant an
exception to Rule 303 (a) to permit the commingling in common facilities of the
commonly owned production frem two or more common sources of supply, provided that
the production from each common source of supply shall be accurately measured and
determined prior to such commingling; and provided further that the actual com-
mercial value of such commingled production will not be less than the sum of the
values of the production from each separate common scuvce of supply.

Applications for administrative approval to so commningle the producticon from
two or more common sources of supply shall be filed in triplicate with the Santa Fe
office of the Commission. Applicant shall furnish the Commission with detailed
data as to the gravities of the hydrocarbons, the values thereof, and the volumes
of the hydrocarbons from each pool, as well as the expected gravity and value of the
commingled production; a schematic diagram of the installation; a plat showing the
location of all wells on the applicant's lease and the pocl from which they are
producing. Applicant shall also furnish evidence that all offsetting operators
as well as those persons owning royalty interests in the subject acreage have
been notified of the apolication to commingle and furnished a complete copy of
the application. . -

»

The Secretary-Director may approve the commingling if, aft~r a pericd cf 20
days following receipt of the application, no person owning a royalty interest
in the subject acreage or offset operators has objected.

v

NOTE: Underlined portions represent Socony Mobil Company's recommended
additicas to the proposed rule.



NEW MEXICO OIL CONSBRVATION COMMISSION

PROPOSED RULE : PROPOSED RULE PROPOSED RULE

RULE 303. SEGREGATION OF PRODUCTION FROM POOLS

(a) Each pool shall be produced as a single common source of supply
and the wells therein shall be completed, cased, maintained, and
operated so as to prevent communication within the well bore with any
other specific pool, and the production therefrom shall at all times
be actually segregated and the commingling or confusion of such pro-
duction, before marketimg, with the production from aﬁy other pool or
pools is strictly prohibited. guﬁ (;erﬂ*”‘ /'q ({ cran e

(b) The Secretary-~Director cof the Commission shall have the author-
ity to grant an exception to Rule 303 (3) to permit the commingling
in common facilities of the commonly owned produgtion from two or
more common sources of supply, provided that the, Froduction firom each
common source of supply shall b»e /accurately measuxed and determimed
prior to such commingling; and p ided further that the actual com=-
mercial value of such commingled’production will not ba less than the
sum of the values of thgﬂproduct%pn from each separate common source
of supply. L/&wfl&”A‘

Applications for admini>tzativp approval to so commingle the
production from two or more cosmmnon sources «f supply shall be filed
in triplicate with the Santa Fe c¢fflce of the Commission. Applicant
shall furnish the Commissicn with detailed data as to the gravities
of the hydrocarbons, the values thereof, and the volumes of the
hydrocarbons from each pool, as well as the expected gravity and
value of the commingled production; a schematic diagram of the in-

a&—-a'l'la#ﬂlnno 2 mlat chowing the 1r\n-;$inn r\$ 211 tm11a no +-'ho :pn'li..
A e L L] - avy -y B A dand

cant's lease and the pool from which they are producing. Applicant

shall also furnish eviderce that all offsetting operators as well as

those persons owning royalty interests in the subject acreage have
been notifjied of the application to commingle.

The Secretary-Director may approve the commingling if, after a
period of 20 days following recelpt of the application, no person
owning a royalty interest in the subject acreage has objected.
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MEMO NO. 18«59

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BQX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

MEMORANDUM:
TO: ALL OPERATCRS
FROMs A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

SUBJECT: GAS-WELL TUBING REQUIREMENTS

Your attention is called to the provisions of Rule 107, sub-paragraphs d (2) and d
(3), which require that all gas wells equipped with casing larger than 2-7/8 inch OD
shall be tubad, and that the tubing shall be set as near the bottom as practical, and
that the tubing perforations shall not be more than 280 feet above the top of the pay.

It is recognized that many gas wells produce dry gas and that no liquid problem exists

"in said wells. Therefore, sub-paragraph d (4) of Rule 107 provides that the Secretary=-

Director of the Commission may, upon proper application, grant administrative exceptions
to the above provisions, without notice and hearing, provided that waste will not be
caused thereby.

It has been noted that many applications for administrative approval of dual com-

‘pletions involving annular flow of gas are not accompanied by satisfactory evidence that

the annular flow is efficient and that no waste will be caused by such fiow. This has
often caused unnecessary delay in processing the applicatioﬁ. Operators are therefore
adviged that applications for administrative approvel of dual completions which do not
utilize parallel strings of tubing or siphon stringé should be accompanied by evidence
that liquids do not constitutle a threat to the efficient flow or testing of the weli.

Witnesses appearing at hearings to obtain approval sfor such dual completions should
also be brepared to present similar evidence.

Among the data which will normally be acceptable are satisfactory four-point back
pressure tests, shut-in pressure build-up tests, gas-liquid ratio tests, bottom=hole

sample analyses, etc.

December 13, 1959
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DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING JANUARY 13, 1960

0il Conservation Commission 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, NM

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for February, 1960

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
February 1960 from six prorated pools in Lea County,
Maw Mexico; also consideration of the allowable pro-
duction of gas from seven prorated pools ia San Juan,

o : Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico for

; February, 1960.

NEW CASES

CASE 1850: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation R
Commission on its own motion to counsider amending Rule 303 \

. of the Commission Rules and Regulations to provide an adminis- \
trative procedure whereby the production from two or more
separate common sources of supply may be commingled under \
certain conditions, particularly after separately metering
or measvuring the production from each of the said common

sonrces of supply. i

3

CASE 1851: Application of Skelly Oil Company for an exception to the
"no-flare" provision of Order R-1427. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks a 30-day exception to the "no-{lare"
provision of Order R-1427 for 24 wells in the Gallegos-Gallup
0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,

CASE 1852: Application of Southern Union Gas Company for an exception
to the "no-flare" provision of Order R-1427, Applicant, in

"no-flare" provision of Order R-1427 for its Whitley Well No.
1, located in the NW/4 of Section 17, Township 24 North, Range
9 West, Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New
Mexico.

CASE 1853: Application of Standard Oil Company of Texas for an exception
to the '"no-flare" provision of Order R--1427. Applicant, in
the above-<styled cause, seeks a 60-day exception to the "no--
flare'" provision of Order R-1427 for 18 wells in the Bisti-
Lower Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

' 11

CASE 1854: Application of Texaco Inc. for an exception ion i -ilare
provision of Order R-1427. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks a 60-day exception to the "no--flare' provision
of Order R-1427 for three wells in the Bisti--Lower Galinp 0il
Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.
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Docket No.

CASE

CASE

CASE

1855:

CASE

CASE

1856:

18571:

1858:

CASE :

1859

CASE

1862:

1860:

2-60

Application of Humble 0il & Refining Company for an exception
to the "no-flare" provision of Order R-1427. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks a temporary exception to the
"no-flare" provision of Order R-1427 for five wells in the
Bisti~Lower Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Sun Oil Company for an exception to the "no-
flare™ provision of Order R-1427. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks a 30-day exception to the "no-flare”
provision of Order R-1427 for seven wells in the Bisti-Lower
Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Kenneth Murchison for an exception to the "ro-
flare” provision of Order R-1427. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks a temporary exception to the "no-flare"
provision of Order R-1427 for two wells in the Bisti-Lower
Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of The British-American Oil Producing Company for
an exception to the “no-flare'" provision of Order R-1427.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks a temporary
exception to the "no-flare" provision of Order R-1427 for

certain wells in the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan

County, New Mexico.

Application of Sunray Mid-Continent Oil Company for an ex-
ception to the "no-flare" provision of Order R-1427. Appli-
cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the
"no-flare' provision of Order R-1427 for one well in the
Gallegos~Gaiiup Oil Pcol and twelve wells in the Bisti-Lower
Gallup Oil Pool, both in San Juan County, fvew Mexico.

Application of Socony-Mobil Oil Company for an exception to
the "no-flare" provision of Order R-1427. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks a temporary exception to the 'no-
flare" provision of Order R-1427 for seven wells in the Bisti-
Lower Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order for the extension of existing pools in San Juan, Rio
Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Abolish the Huerfano-Dakota Pool for the purpose of
joining pools producing from a common source of supply,
to be known as the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool.
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(b

Cc)

(d)

(o)

£

(9)

(h)

(i)

Abolish the West Kutz-Dakota Pool for the purpose of
joining pools producing from a8 common source of supply.,

to be known as the Angels Peak-Nakota Pool.
Extend the Aztec-Fruitland Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM,
Section 20: S/2

Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM,
Section 36: SE/4

Extend the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH, RANGE S WEST, NMPM,
Section 6: W/2

TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM,
Section 1: SE/&

Extend the Bianco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM,
Section 6: NE/4

»

Extend the South Blanco—Pictured'Cli;fs Psol to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM ,
Section 2: W/2

Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM ,
Sectinn 3: E/2

Extend the Angels Peak-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHTP 26 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPN,
Section 7: E/2
Section 17: W/2
Section 18: NE/4
Section 20: NW/4




e st

*

Docket No. 2-60

(j) Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup Oil Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM,

Section 27: SE/4 SW/a
Section 28: SW/4 NE/4-& S/2 NW/4

(k) Extend the Verde~Gallup 0il Pool to include:

e ewng - _ TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM,
v Ee Section 21: SE/4 SE/4
: Section 22: SW/4 SW/4
Section 30: NE/4 SE/4

'f”' ‘ - (1) Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM,
Section 7: All
Section 18: All
Section 19: N/2
Section 20: N/2

,

o TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM,
‘ Section 1: All

Section 2: E/2 & SW/4

Section 3: S/2

Section 23: E/2

Section 24: All

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM,
All of sections 1 thru 4 inclusive

All of sections 9 thru 16 inclusive

A1l of seections 21, 22, & 23

Section 26: N/2

Section 27: N/2

Section {5: All

; TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM,
} Section 18: All
l Section 19: All

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM,

Section 6: W/2

All of sections 7, 8, 11, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 20,
& 21,

Section 23: E/2

Section 24: All
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Section 26: E/2
Section 29: W/2
Section 30: All
Section 31: All
Section 32: All
Section 33: W/2
Section 35: E/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM,

All of sections 1 thru 28 inclusive
Section 29: N/2
Section 30: N/2
All of sections 33 thru 36 inclusive

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM,

All of sections 1 thru 18 inclusive and sections 23 & 24
Section 25: N/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM,

Section 1: All
Section 2: E/2 & NW/4
Section 3: N/2
Section 4: N/2
Section 5: E/2

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM,

All of sections 18, 19, & 30

-

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM,

Section 12: All (partial)
All of sections 13 thru 16, 21 thru 28, and 31 thru 36

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM,
All of sections 19 thru 22, and 26 thru 36

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 13‘WESTL NMPM,

Section 9: All (partial)

Section 10: All (partial)

B]l1l of sections 15 and 16

Section 17: E/2

Section 20: E/2

All of sections 21 thru 27

Section 28: E/2 z
Section 33: E/24&

All of sections 34, 35, & 36
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TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 yEST, NMPM ,
All of sections 27, 28, 33, & 34

(m) Extend the South Los Pinos-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM,
Section 13: All

. ' Section 14: S/2

Section 23: N/2

s b

CASE 1861: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order for the creation of new pools and the extension of
existing pools in Lea and Eddy Counties, New Mexico.

~ %
(a) Create a new oil pool designated as the Fowler-Upper
Silurgan Pool and described as:
4 TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM,
i Section 22: E/2
A (b)" Create a new o0il pool designated as the West Crossroads-
‘ i " "Devonian Pool, and described as:
e ; TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 86 EAST, NMPM,
- < Section 31: SE/4
b4 k, } .
H (¢) Crpate a new gas pool designated as the East Hightower-
; Devonian Gas Pool, and destribed as:
TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM,
Section 30: NW/4 NE/4
‘ . (d) Crea

e a new gas pool designated as the Teague-Abo
1 eri

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM,
Section 21: SE/4

(e} Abolish the Baish-Abo Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
- classified as an o0il pool, described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM,
Section 21: SE/4

(f) Extend the Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM,
Section 1: NE/4
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(g)

(h)

(i)

()

(k)

Extend the Atoka—Penhsylvanian Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM,
Section 22: NE/4 & S/2

Extend the Four Lakes-Pennsylvanian Pool to include:

'TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM,
Section 35: SE/4

Extend the West Henshaw-Grayburg Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM,
Section 2: SW/4

Extend the East Millman-Queen-Grayburg Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM,
Section 18: Nw/4

Extend the Shugart Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM,
Section 4: NE/4

Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an exception
to the no-flare provision of Order R-1427. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the nc-flare
provision of Order R-1427 for five wells in the Bisti-Lower
Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly Oil Company for an exception to the
no-flare provision of Order R-1427. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks a 30-day exception to the no-flare
provision of Order R-1427 for 21 wells in the Bisti-Lower
Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(over)
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CONTINUED FROM EXAMINERS HEARING

Application of Sinclair Oil & Gas Company for the creation

of a rew pool in the Potash-0il Area and for the promulgation
of special rules and regulations pertaining thereto. Appli-
cant, in the avove-styled cause, seeks an order creating a

new pool for Yates production in the Potash-0Oil Area as
defined by Order R-111-A, said pool to comprise the SE/4 NW/4
of Section 16, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, and such other acreage as may reasonably be proven
productive from the same common source of supply. Applicant
further seeks the promulgation of special rules and regulations |
for said pool as follows:

A, Cable Tool Casing Program.

Same as Order R-1078 for Teas Pool.

B. Rotary Tool Casing Program.

Surface casing set at 600 feet and cement circulated.
No. salt protection string. Production casing to be set
through pay from 3146 feet to 3232 feet (approximately) with
cement circulated to at least 50 feet into surface casing.

NEW CASE

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an
exception to the "no-flare" provision of Order R-1427.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks a 30-day
exception to the "no-flare" provision of Order R-1427 for
7 wells in the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0il Pool and 4 wells in
the Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.




